
From: (Aelod Cynulliad | Assembly Member)  

Sent: 01 July 2016 17:43 

To: Correspondence mail - KS <Correspondence.Ken.Skates@gov.wales> 

Cc:  

Subject: A470 Lack of provision of passing places Llanidloes to Newtown 

 

 

Dear Ken 

You may be aware of an on-going matter of the lack of provision for passing places 

and laybys on the A470 from Llanidloes to Newtown. The Llanidloes Without 

Community Council has received a number of complaints over this issue which 

causes much frustration for drivers when they are following slow moving vehicles 

and are unable to overtake due to oncoming traffic. I have written to your 

predecessor previously, this still remains an issue for the Community Council and for 

my constituents. 

I would be grateful if you could consider meeting with the Community Council or 

agree to ask a Senior Official to meet with them and discuss the lack of provision of 

passing places on this section of the trunk road. 

If agreeable, my office would be able to provide details of the clerk of the community 

council  

 

Best regards 

 

 

Russell George AM / AC  

Assembly Member for Montgomeryshire / Aelod Cynulliad dros Sir Drefaldwyn 

Shadow Cabinet Secretary for Economy, Infrastructure and Sport /  

Ysgifennydd y Cabinet Wrthblaid dros Economi, Seilwaith a Chwaraeon 

 

 

 


